Conklin Planning Board – Monthly Meeting – January 22, 2018
MEMBERS 
        
James Hauss, Chairman, Dan Smith, Lyle Fassett, Chris Ostrowsky
PRESENT:


ABSENT:

Sharon Platt


ALSO


William Graves, Attorney – Coughlin & Gerhart

PRESENT:

Mary Plonski, Code Office



Renee Hauss, Secretary



Bill Farley, Town Board Liaison 

VISITORS: 

None
7:00 PM

Chairman Hauss called the meeting to order. 

Agenda Item #1
Planning Board recommendation to Local Law Section 140-129 amending Zoning



Board of Appeals members from 7 members to 5 members

William Graves explained the Town Board would like the Planning Board to review the proposed amendment to local law 140-129 in regards to amending the number of members on the Zoning Board of Appeals from 7 members to 5.  Chairman Hauss read into record Broome County response dated December 18, 2017 and the Planning Board reviewed the 239 submission dated December 18, 2017.  It was noted that Town Board is lead Agency and would be doing SEQR review.  After Planning Board discussion, the following recommendation was made:
Lyle Fassett motioned the Planning Board recommends approval of changing Local Law Section 140-129 from 7 members to 5 members on the Zoning Board of Appeals Chris Ostrowsky second.  All present board members approved.  

Agenda Item #2
Discussion of approval of meeting minutes dated December 18, 2017

Chairman Hauss asked if any of the board members have any comments or questions on the December meeting minutes.  Lyle stated that the meeting minutes were very good.  He also noted that the neighbors made it sound like Tuzze was going to be entering his truck traffic on Hardie Road and would be exiting the truck traffic onto Progress Parkway.  It was pointed out to Lyle that this was a question that Ellen Osborne asked.  Chairman Hauss stated that this is one of the things that the Planning Board is going to have to review when the modified site plan is submitted.  Chairman Hauss stated that it will depend on how Tuzze defines the use of Hardie Road.  Attorney Graves stated that his understanding was that Tuzze would be utilizing both Hardie Road and Progress Road for their truck traffic.  Chris’ understanding was that truck traffic would be cut in half by having trucks entering on Hardie Road but exiting on Progress Parkway.  Board members discussed the possibility of using Progress Parkway as the entrance so that trucks could be staged on the Corporate Parkway instead of staging in front of resident housing on Hardie Road. 
 Dan Smith asked how does the town enforce the approved truck traffic.  Dan’s question was “Do we shut their gates and lock them?”  A general discussion was held on the Code Enforcement Officer’s roles, responsibilities and enforcement options. 
Attorney William Graves requested that a clarification be made to the December 18th meeting minutes. as follows:

The meeting minutes stated:


 “Brady Begeal identified an alternative route based on a highway law that allows anyone that has private property to make an application through the local courts to establish a private driveway.”  
Brady Begeal was not present at the December 18th Planning Board meeting therefore the meeting minutes will be clarified to state “In the meeting Alan Pope stated that Brady Begeal……” 
Chris Ostrowsky motioned to approve December 18, 2017 meeting minutes with the above clarification and Lyle Fassett second.  All present board members approved. 
Alan Pope’s letter to the Planning Board dated December 28, 2017 was discussed.  Alan’s letter states that a formal application will not be completed in January, but will be filed in February.  Therefore, the anticipation for February’s Planning Board meeting will be to have a presentation done with JVA DeIcing site plan modifications and a public hearing scheduled for March’s meeting if that was the desire of the Planning Board.  Chairman Hauss asked if the Code Officer, Nick Vascello, has had a chance to go and observe the truck traffic on Hardie Road.  It needs to be confirmed that the applicant’s commitment to abide by the existing approved site plan at December’s meeting is being followed.  No one at this meeting could answer this question.  The Planning Board feels that the town should be putting its best foot forward so the Planning Board is requesting that the Town Board have the Code Officer follow-up on the truck traffic that is occurring on Hardie Road.  
Dan Smith motioned to adjourn meeting Chris Ostrowsky second.  All present board members approved.  Meeting Closed 7:25 p.m.
Next Planning Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 26, 2018 at 7:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted, Renee Hauss
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